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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes for January 17, 2021 5:30pm at Momo’s

Board Members Present:
President 

Kory Skrob
Vice President

Eric Trombley

Treasure


David Strange

Secretary

Annie Bowman
Past President 

Tina Bahmer
Director-At-Large

Darien Angelier

Director-At-Large

Lura Diestelhorst

Director-At-Large

Beverly Harrell

Director-At-Large

Rob McNeely

Director-At-Large

Donica Williams
1. Call to Order – Opening and Introductions

a. Roll Call and Quorum –established 5:30pm by Kory Skrob
b. No Additions/Amendments to the Agenda 
c. Approval of November Minutes – Motion by Tina. Second David Strange. Approved.
2. Reports 

a. Gulf Winds Track Club meeting – Kory Skrob summarized of the Track Club meeting, including; that Mike Boll’s family donated money for mile markers along the Greenway and the GWTC Grand Prix 2022 announced. 
b. Treasurer Report – David Strange informed the board that the ending cash balance for December was $8,743.99. There were two deposits for $712.67 from the club dues and from the credit card holdback from the Duathlon. Expenses were $6,177.64 for 1) $548.80 reimbursement to Tina for club social at Momo's, 2) $154 for club insurance, 3) $2,850 to Lucilla’s for the Christmas Party, and 4) $2,614.04 to Stephanie Weyant as reimbursement for the club awards.
The greatest club expenses are the Christmas party and the awards. David suggested cutting back on the cost of the awards and getting a sponsor for the Christmas party. Discussion about the why the triathletes club has a separate Christmas party from the Track Club grew out of the awards being given out at the time which later got moved into the January meeting.
c. Membership Report – Annie Bowman 137 family, 74 individual, 2 hall of fame
d. Uniforms Committee– Darien Angelier. Discussion about the need to change the color of the kit. He plans to get a sample kit in the colors.
3. Agenda Items
a. St. Marks Duathlon. Kory Skrob: Kory and Robert Skrob are the race directors. Date is set for March 20, 2022. David had recommended a way to increase the race profits was by raising the entry fee at the end of the month from $65 to raise to $70. March 1st $75. David Strange made a motion to raise the race entry fee for the St Marks Duathlon on February 1st to $70 and to $75 March 1st. Second Eric Trombley. Approved. The registration paused for a few days. Other changes are that the awards ceremony will immediately following race, 10am, and they are setting up a race cutoff time of 2HRs. 
b. Volunteer Opportunities – Kory Skrob shared that are a lot of volunteer opportunities in both the GWTC and the Triathletes Club. Listing them in the newsletter will help people become more aware of them by. Plus there will be a volunteer spotlight included. Tina Bahmer will create a survey-Monkey for people to fill out to identify a volunteer for recognition. There are volunteers needed for the club marathon aid station and Karen Jeter is the point person. Kory Skrob will be in touch with the Grand Prix committee re-evaluate the Grand Prix rules and redefining the volunteerism.
c. Sponsorships – Rob McNeely motion to approve the Gulf Winds Triathletes Sponsors Definitions for 2022-2023. Lura Diestelhorst second. Approved. David will keep up with the sponsors in each category.
d. New Member Welcome Letter – Annie Bowman and Lura Diestelhorst will work on this together and get back with the Board by next month.
e. Guest Speakers – February presenters will be local race directions Robert Skrob for St Marks Duathlon and Kathy McDaris for Red Hills Triathlon. Discussions of some ideas. Eric Trombley will follow up on a lead. 
f. Grand Prix – Kory Skrob shared the Grand Prix committee’s schedule. Discussion about the including the Chattahoochee Challenge on the schedule. Motion to approve the schedule by Tina Bahmer. Second Darien Angelier. Approved. 
g. Gift Cards– Tina Bahmer – shared about fraud attempt by asking for Gift Certificates to be picked up for the Club presidents. They are false requests.
h. Thomasville Road Multi-Use Path – Kory Skrob shared about the multi-use path and the committee meeting. She asked if the board would give a letter that would approve of the path and we will put the path to use. Eric Trombley made a motion for a letter from the Board that we approve of and will use the Thomasville Road Multi-Use Path. Rob McNeely second. Approved.
i. Group Training Opportunities – topic moved to next meeting.
j. SafeSport – USA Triathlon requires all board members to take the course
k. Bylaws – Kory Skrob discussion about some updates needed and will email some suggested changes for the next board meeting. 

4. Adjournment: 6:35p
a. Next meeting: February 21st, 2021 at Momo’s.
Officers 2022
President – Kory Skrob    Vice President – Eric Trombley   Past President – Tina Bahmer 
Treasurer – David Strange    Secretary – Annie Bowman 
Directors-at-Large 
Darien Angelier – Lura Diestelhorst – Beverly Harrell – Rob McNeely – Donica Williams 

